PANTHER ACADEMY
SITE BASE COUNCIL MEETING
May  10, 2021
2:15 P.M.

Members Present:  Carla Kuhn, Melissa Gregory, Julia Keathley, Alisha Campbell, Laura Rogers
Members Absent:  Katie Kurtz
Guests:  None
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 2:15 p.m. by Carla Kuhn.

Opening Business:
a. Approval  of  Agenda: Approved 1st Gregory, 2nd Campbell 
	b. Approval  of  April Minutes:  Approved 1stKeathley, 2nd Campbell
c. Public  Comment:  None
d. Good  News  Report: Mrs. Kuhn shared that our teachers and staff appreciate all the special events planned this week by our Panther Academy PTO and parents to celebrate Teacher Appreciation week. Mrs. Kuhn announced that the Run for the Roses fundraiser was a tremendous success and the support by our parents is greatly appreciated. We raised approximately $9,665.00. which she believes to be  the most we ever received during a fundraiser.  Mrs. Kuhn stated that this will help fund classroom needs and events for the remainder of the school year and also provide some remaining funds to carry over to next school year. The Senior Walk took place on Thursday, May 6th. This neat tradition involves EHS Seniors visiting each school and are celebrated by the staff and students.  This tradition has been taking place for the last 6 years. Our kindergarten enrollment for the 2021-2022 school year is currently at 117 students.  This includes 57 new students, 12 Head Start students, and 52 Panther Academy Preschool students. 

        Student  Achievement  Report/Data:
a.Assessing Student  Achievement:  The RTL Team is completing benchmark testing this week so we will review the data at the June council meeting. 

School  Improvement Planning::
a. Monthly Review: The District teams are meeting to review the summer PD plans which are in progress to address the goals and activities listed in the CSIP. 
b. Professional Development Plan:  The plan was reviewed by the Council. The plan was approved:  1st Campbell, 2nd Keathley

 Budget  Report:  
	a. Section  6 Budget: The Council reviewed the budget.  There were no comments. 	
	
Committee Reports:
	The Committee Reports were reviewed by the council.  Mrs. Kuhn explained that all Chromebooks have an “end of life” in which updates will no longer be available for the devices.  The Technology Committee is working on a plan to help with this concern.  We have 18 of our chromebooks that will reach the end of life at the end of the 2021-22 school year. 

      Bylaws  or Policy  Review/Readings/Adoption:  
a. Parent Involvement Policy:  The council reviewed the Parent Involvement Policy. Mrs. Kuhn shared an updated copy of the Parent-School Learning Compact. There were no changes or comments. 

New Business:  
a. SBDM Transitions and Trainings:  Mrs. Kuhn explained that we will need two new parent members to replace the current. two parent SBDM members.   We also need to conduct a teacher election for the position that  Laura Rogers currently serves as one of the teacher SBDM members as that two year term has expired.  The election must be completed in May.  The PTO will be able to conduct parent elections which can be done electronically but it is advised to offer an in-person option as well.   

 Ongoing  Learning:
a.)  SBDM Election Guidance:  Mrs. Kuhn shared that there is an election kit available for the PTO to refer to in conducting the election.  


ADJOURNMENT:  TIME   2:35: P.M.     1STKeathley , 2nd Rogers
